January 3, 2013

Re: Initial Preparation for Confirmation

Dear Confirmation Candidate and Parents:

For our current Year 2 Confirmation candidates (currently high school sophomores and older candidates), we anticipate that the Sacrament of Confirmation will be administered sometime in the fall of 2013.  We need to begin initial preparation for receiving the sacrament.  This letter provides information to begin this initial preparation process.  

SPONSORS: A sponsor should accompany each candidate for Confirmation during the Confirmation ceremony.  Guidelines and requirements for sponsor selection are provided in the attached.  

CONFIRMATION INFORMATION FORM: Enclosed is an information form that will become part of our Church’s records regarding the candidate’s Confirmation.  Our records will aid candidates when pursuing other sacraments (e.g. marriage).

CONFIRMATION NAME: It has been customary for candidates to select a Confirmation name. Candidates may choose to take the name of any saint whose life has a special meaning for them.  Alternatively, candidates may retain his/her baptismal name as a witness to the intimate relationship between Baptism and Confirmation as sacraments of Initiation.  Please indicate your Confirmation name on the form, even if you choose to use your baptismal name.  

PROOF OF BAPTISM is a requirement of the Diocese. If you were not baptized in either St. Mary’s or St. Anthony’s parishes, please identify the parish’s name in which you were baptized and the church’s location.  We will then pursue getting a copy of your baptismal record. Following Confirmation, we notify your church of baptism, of your Confirmation.  

SUMMARY – REQUIRED ACTION: Complete and return the enclosed Confirmation Information Sheet and Sponsor information form promptly.  Should you be undecided about a sponsor at the present time, please make efforts to have all information in by April 14, 2013.  Also, should your sponsor not be from St. Mary’s or St. Anthony’s, a letter from your sponsor’s parish, attesting to his/her good standing with the Catholic Church, is required by this same date.  Please mail these documents to the address below.

The Parish Bulletin will be the source for any additional or updated information.  Please refer to it weekly.

We look forward to the celebration of this Spirit filled sacrament with you and your family.

Thank you and may God richly bless you,    

Gary Hoyt

Confirmation Coordinator
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